
Guild Minutes 

January 7, 2016 
Attendance:  Ethel P, Margaret D, Peggy K, Pastor Jeremy, Sandi K, Bev H, Sally S, 

Peggy B, Ruth M, Janet R, Betty I. 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Peggy K at 1 PM. 

 

Opening Devotions: Sally read from “Jesus Calling” and lead in prayer. 

 

Treasure’s Report:  Sandi K gave the information:  Sandi’s report was approved as 

read.  

 

Correspondence: 

1. A thank you card was received from PYAC. 

2. A sympathy card was sent around for Margaret P. The service for Terria is 

Jan 15 at 1:30 at Zion. 

3. It was suggested we send cards to Fran W and Georgia H. 

 

Old Business: 

1. Pastor Lucke gave an update on the Communion Ware. A Common Cup of 

silver and crystal has been donated and the Guild donated $125 to help 

plate the Flagan. 

2. National Night Out is run by the Chamber, not Peace. 

3. Sally and Colleen will order napkins to check out the quality of the 

tablecloths. 

 

New Business: 

1. June’s Kids’ Kloset will meet January 24th from 1 – 3PM. The 4th Tuesday will 

probably be the regular day. 

2. Sally gave an update on the Spring Luncheon. 

3. Peggy asked about having a garage sale. It was tabled until the next 

meeting. 

4.  Lefse Lesson:  18 have signed up for a lefse lesson in February. A 
demonstration will be given by the Eugene chapter. Suggested dates are Feb. 12, 



19 or 26th or Feb. 1st, 5th or 29 or the 15th, President’s Day. A salad luncheon 
was suggested.  There will be no charge for the lesson. Betty will talk to the 
Norwegian ladies. 
 
5.  Janet will bring more information next month regarding the ingathering. Also 
the District Convention will be in Eugene on the 3rd weekend in March. More 
information to follow. 
 
6.  Sally suggested that Bob would be open to having a bread making class. 
 
7.  A possible date for the Bazaar would be Nov. 12th. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2PM. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bev H 
 
Next meeting:  Feb. 4th 
Hostess:  Ruth M 


